
TRQG Business Meeting
June 8, 2023

The TRQG business meeting was called to order by President Jan Penner at 9:58 AM .
Motion to approve the minutes of May 11, 2023 by Cathy Cox. Seconded by Laura Miller,
approved.

President’s Updates/ Information
Jan welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked members for participation in the workshops
and May picnic.
Jan thanked Karen Hallquist for taking the minutes at the Board meeting on June 1, 2023.
Committee Reports will be in the June newsletter because of time needed for presenter Annette
Ornelas.
Sign up sheets in the back for Day of Sharing-Oct. 14, 2023, Ed Dzioba and Pat Boni.
Fall Retreat Oct.22-27,2023. Sandy Smith and Jeanne Batten.
Door Monitor signup-Evelyn Bernhardt
Barn Sign Painting workshop - signup for September 2023- Carolyn Hansen, program chair.
No Board meeting or Business meeting will be held in July. Newsletter for June will have the
calendar for the months of June and July, 2023.

Vice President -Carolyn Hansen
Carolyn thanked everyone for cards and prayers for her husband’s recent surgery.
She will be presenting guest speaker Annette Ornelas for her trunk show. Lynn Peck Collins and
Karen Hallquist volunteered to help display the quilts.
June 22, 2023 Lily Lucier will have a program at Sewing on the River to make woven placemats.
A 12 by 15 inch piece of cardboard should be added to supplies.
Lily’s program on May 25, 2023 on Dimensional curves was very successful.
Barn Painting class at Quilt Lizzy-Jacksonville the cost is $53.50. Twelve people can participate
at a time. All supplies will be provided. Signup sheet is on the back table.
New member mentoring needs volunteers.
New member Tea was a success and this event will be held again in the Spring of 2024

Treasurer-Jackie Harrison -Review of current balances and expenses.

Secretary-Margaret Puotinen-no report.

Newsletter-Paula Gramley- June newsletter deadline is Saturday June 10, 2023. The
information for the August newsletter will be needed after the business meeting on August 10,
2023.

Membership-Janet Olsen- welcomed new members- Brenda Parrish, Rosemary Orner, Debbie
Thiell, Melissa Moran and Terri Hanson



Sunshine-Kay Amend-Kay sent cards to Holly Pace-broken wrist. Sandy Smith-hospital , Ann
Albee-in hospital, Margaret Puotinen -sympathy card for brother’s death.

Birthday gift- Chris Youngs won a beautiful sewing basket for her June birthday.

Fall Retreat- Oct.22-27, 2023. Sandy Smith collecting $30.00 for fall retreat.

Round Robin Quilts-Sue Harding will meet with the group following the presentation today.

Coastal Women’s Shelter- Nancy Hausman reported that school supplies will be collected at
the August and September meetings.

New Business-Jackie Harrison donated six dog pillows. Lynn Peck Collins donated eleven cat
pillows. Towels are needed for the Animal shelter.

The meeting adjourned at 10:13 AM.

Respectfully submitted,
Margaret Puotinen

Carolyn Hansen introduced Annette Ornelas . A beautiful trunk show with interesting anecdotes
was presented by our guest speaker. Pictures of the lovely quilts displayed can be found in the
June newsletter. Thank you to Lynn and Karen for help with the presentation. Patterns were
available for sale. Workshops will be June 8th and June 9th,2023 to learn the techniques
presented in the program.


